
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
January 28, 2014
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Georgia Tech Research Institute from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, Jan. 28, 2014.
Attendees:  Meghann Adams, Charles Alford, Sandra Bethea, Danny Blitch, David Bridges, Cathy Brown, Deborah Cook, Amanda Day, Yvonne DeBellotte, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Kelly Hopkins, Kim Kukler, Mary Quat, Pat Sheppard, Nancy Smallwood, Skye Thompson, and Gina Wood. 
I. Welcome and Introduction:  GGPA President Sylvia Redic was absent due to obligations incurred during her role as Interim City Clerk for the City of Morrow. Vice President Nancy Smallwood officiated and welcomed attendees, who then introduced themselves. 
II. Presentation of the Affordable Care Act and How Nonprofits are Affected was given by representatives of the University of Georgia College of Family and Consumer Sciences. Speakers included Deborah Murray, Ed.D., Associate Dean for Extension and Outreach; Michael C. McGough, Grants Coordinator; and Betsy Charron, Health Navigator Program Coordinator. The Power Point presentation will be available on the www.ggpa.org website.
III. Treasurer’s Report:  In December, the chapter paid Cheryl Hanback Consulting $102.50 for adding security features to the conference payment section of the GGPA website.  In January, it paid Cheryl Hanback Consulting $106.25 for changing the payment features for conference registration and advertising payment sections of the GGPA website.  Since December, GGPA has issued four invoices for conference registration at the early bird rate of $125. Three invoices have been paid. GGPA currently has $4,124.61 in the Bank of North Georgia account and $2,865.01 in the PayPal account. Total funds = $6,989.62.
IV. Minutes for the November 26, 2013 meeting erroneously were not emailed in advance of the Jan. 28, 2014 meeting. (A holiday lunch was held at Ormsby’s Restaurant on Dec. 12, 2013 in lieu of a regular meeting.) The Nov. 26, 2013 minutes will be emailed, along with the Jan. 28, 2014 minutes, in advance of the February 25, 2014 meeting, with approval or disapproval of the two minutes to be voted upon at that time.
V. GGPA’s 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference update: Danny Blitch reported that 24 persons have registered for the conference thus far. A total of 100 attendees and 25 speakers are expected. Sponsorships for the conference are being sought. 

In addition to a scheduled panel of funders, confirmed session topics include: the OMB Circular, grant writing and grant management, how to have your novel published, vision boards, donor-advised funds, a case study of collaboration, U.S. Census data, Economic Development data, and an insider’s view of the grant review process by Charles Alford’s mother, who works at a foundation. The keynote speaker will be Gail Widner.
Conference volunteers are needed; those who are interested should contact Kelly Hopkins at hopkinsk@fultonschools.org to volunteer. This year GGPA will offer one conference scholarship to a volunteer for the first time.
VI. Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, Feb. 25, 2014 at 10 a.m. at Georgia Tech Research Institute; Past GGPA President Kimberly Hays de Muga will speak on the topic of Donor Advised Funds.
Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
Minutes for Jan.28, 2014 meeting were presented at the Feb. 25, 2014 meeting. Motion to approve was made by Kimberly Hays de Muga and seconded by Amanda Day. The minutes were approved unanimously by the members.
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